From:

Sent:

27 February 2017 14:49

To:

Talk Planning

Cc:

Jane Froggatt; Martin Shilling

Subject:

Consultation On Central Lincolnshire Local Plan Proposed Main Modifications And

Policies Map Modifications, January - March 2017

Categories:

Acknowledgement sent

UD-373-2013-PLN

Dear Sir/Madam

<u>Consultation On Central Lincolnshire Local Plan Proposed Main Modifications And Policies Map Modifications,</u> <u>January - March 2017</u>

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this stage of the Local Plan. The three Drainage Boards based at Witham House have no further comments on the modifications.

Through the planning process the individual Boards will continue to comment on the individual planning applications, as and when they are submitted.

Regards

Guy Hird

**Engineering Services Officer** 

Upper Witham, Witham First District & Witham Third District IDBs, Witham House, J1 The Point, Weaver Road, LINCOLN, LN6 3QN.

From: Talk Planning [mailto:talkplanning@central-lincs.org.uk]

Sent: 23 January 2017 13:04

Subject: Consultation On Central Lincolnshire Local Plan Proposed Main Modifications And Policies Map

Modifications, January - March 2017

Dear Sir or Madam,

You are probably aware that the Central Lincolnshire Local Plan was submitted to the Secretary of State on 29 June 2016 for independent examination. You may also be aware that the Secretary of State appointed Jeremy Youle BA(Hons) MA MRTPI as the independent Inspector to conduct the Local Plan examination. Inspector Matthew

Birkinshaw BA(Hons) MSc MRTPI was appointed to assist Jeremy Youle. Public Hearing Sessions, which form part of the Examination, took place between 1 November 2016 and 14 December 2016.

During the examination, a number of proposed changes ('Main Modifications') to the Local Plan have been identified. These changes are required to address concerns identified by the Inspectors or representors to make the submitted Plan 'sound' or legally compliant, and therefore enable the Plan to be adopted.

I am now writing to you on behalf of the Central Lincolnshire Joint Strategic Planning Committee (CLISPC), to notify you under the provisions of the Town and Country Planning (Local Planning) (England) Regulations 2012, that the Proposed Main Modifications to the Central Lincolnshire Local Plan, together with associated documents, are now being published for a 6 week period of public consultation.

The Proposed Main Modifications document, and associated documents, are available to view and download from the Local Plan Examination page of the Central Lincolnshire website: <a href="www.n-kesteven.gov.uk/central-lincolnshire/local-plan-examination/">www.n-kesteven.gov.uk/central-lincolnshire/local-plan-examination/</a>. Paper copies are also available to view at the offices of North Kesteven District Council in Sleaford during normal public opening hours.

The consultation documents comprise of:

- Schedule of Proposed Main Modifications, January 2017
- Schedule of Proposed Policies Map Modifications, January 2017
- Sustainability Appraisal and Habitats Regulations Assessment Implications Report, January 2017

The period for making representations runs for 6 weeks from <u>Monday 23 January to Monday 6 March 2017, closing at 17.00.</u>

Please note this is a formal stage of public consultation as part of the examination of the Central Lincolnshire Local Plan. It is therefore very important representations (comments) relate to the legal compliance and/or soundness of the Modifications and are made within the 6 week consultation period in order to be considered.

Please also note this consultation is not an opportunity to make or repeat previous representations you may have made on the Local Plan, as these have already been considered by the Planning Inspectors. Whilst the representations on the Main Modifications should be sent to the CLISPC, all representations will be forwarded to the Planning Inspectors via the Programme Officer. The Planning Inspectors will then consider all the representations made before finalising their report.

Representations must be made in writing by post or email to:

By email: talkplanning@central-lincs.org.uk

By post: Central Lincolnshire Local Plan Team, c/o North Kesteven District Council, District Council Offices, Kesteven Street, Sleaford NG34 7EF

If you make representations it would be extremely helpful if you use or refer to your Person ID, if you have one (see top of this letter). In your response, please clearly identify which Main Modification your representation refers to using the reference (i.e MM/1, MM/2 etc) in the Schedule of Proposed Main Modifications or in the associated documents.

If you have any queries about the Modifications consultation, please do not hesitate to contact Hannah Charlish, Programme Officer for the Central Lincolnshire Local Plan Examination, by email: <a href="mailto:programme.officer@central-lincs.org.uk">programme.officer@central-lincs.org.uk</a> or telephone: 07973 916952.

Yours faithfully

Richard Kay, Local Plan Manager On behalf of the CLJSPC